
   G C D  C a l e n d a r  

 

Wednesday, November  5th  

      Fall Clean-up at the 

          Herb Garden 
               9:30 am 

 
Monday, November 10th  

Zone II Committee Meeting               

The Town and County Club 

            Hartford, CT  
          9:30 am to Noon 

 
Tuesday, November 11th  

  Board Meeting at the DCA:            
         9:00 am meeting,  
      (no coffee at 8:45 am) 
 
Tuesday, November  11th  

Membership meeting, DCA: 

  Cathy Felton, Horticulture, 

òNew Ideas for Holiday Bulbsó 
9:30 am coffee,10:00 am meeting  
 
Sunday, November 16th  

Bulb planting at Cherry Lawn           
            11:00 am 
     
Monday, December 1st  

    Board Meeting at the  

   home of  Susie Brewer. 

        98 Ridge Acres 
8:30 am coffee, 9:00 am meeting 
 
Monday, December 1st  

Deadline for applications to 

Membership Committee 
 
Tuesday, December 2nd  

Paperwhite Workshop at  

   the home of Helen Ong.  

   25 Wilson Point Road 
              11:00 am 
 
Thursday, December 4th  

Holiday Greens Workshop 

          Scout Cabin 
     8:30 am to 11:00 am 
 
Tuesday,  December 9th  

Christmas Tea at the home of 

Angela Lineberger. 

25 Maywood Drive 
11:30 am to 1:30 pm          
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Dear Members, 

 

This is such a lovely time of the year, with the luminous colors of the  

trees radiating throughout our town and the last of the dahlias and 

roses blooming.  I even have some tomatoes that might ripen before 

itõs too cold for them.   And the chilly nights that move into the 

perfectly warm day is a treat weõll be thinking of when snow comes.  

Iõm doing my fall chores, which are not what you might think.  I donõt 

divide, dig up, or take cuttings.  I plant garlic bulbs and two kinds of 

shallots to be harvested next summer.  Itõs amazing how different the 

garlic is from the store bought variety.  Mine, harvested in August, lasts 

throughout the winter and there are various mild to intense varieties.   

I have a freezer full of garlic scape pesto and a bin full of garlic heads.  

And the shallots are the hard to find French gray kind.  Yummy.  

 

One last thing:  Iõve discovered my new favorite garden  
accoutrement ð Sloggers.  They are rubber shoes that are super 

comfortable and have a tight and effective band around the top so the 

dirt and whatever canõt come near your feet.  They have a thick 

enough sole so that digging with a shovel is possible.   

 

Happy Fall, 

Susie 
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Tuesday,  January 6th  

    Board Meeting at the  

   home of  Eileen Smith. 

   54 Stony Brook Road 
8:30 am coffee, 9:00 am meeting 

 

Tuesday,  January 13th  

Membership meeting, DCA: 

Elizabeth Fain-Lombard, Garden 

Design, ò The NYC High Lineó 
9:30 am coffee, 10:00 am meeting 

 

Tuesday, February 10th  

Membership Meeting DCA: 

Tama Matsuoka òForagingó 
9:30 am coffee, 10:00 am meeting  

 

February 26th -28th  

ôHanamiõ Preview of Spring, 

Green Fingers Garden Club  

GCA Major Flower Show  

 

March 1st  

Deadline for seconding and 

supporting letters to  

Membership Committee 

 

April 17th -19th  

Centennial Flower Show,  

GCA Flower Show 

Hosted by: Fairfield GC 

 

May 6th -7th  

Zone II GCA Flower Show 

Hosted by: Greenwich Garden 

Club 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Web Site  

Please send website postings to 

Susie Brewer in a PDF /Word  

file to sudsbrew@gmail.com.  

Please include posting location.  
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Please go to the GCA website 

to download the 

latest version of 

the  

Yellow Book, a 

most  

important resource for  

everyone to use.     

www.gcamerica.org/members/

yellow-book 

 

 

 

Kathy Haire, Gigi Garnett and Lesley Sandison 

 

The Herb Garden Committee will be holding our fall clean-up at the herb garden 

on November 5th at 9:30 am. The rain date is November 6th. 

 

Now is a perfect time to dry some of the lovely herbs that you have grown over 

the summer. The easiest way to do this is simply to allow the herbs to air dry 

slowly so that it doesnõt deplete their oils. Here are a few tips as a reminder: 

 

1. Harvest the herbs in the morning, once the dew has dried but before the sun 

is too strong. 
 
2. Remove any dry or yellow leaves. 
 
3. Shake the stems to remove any 

 insects and, if you have grown them organically and they are quite clean, do not 

wash them. If there is a lot of soil  

adhering to them then wash and dry 

gently with paper towel. 
 
4. Remove the leaves from the lower 

inch of the stem and bundle them  

together in four or fives and tie with 

string. 
 
5. Place them upside down in a paper 

bag with holes punched in it ensuring 

they have plenty of space for the air to 

circulate. 
 
6. Label the bag, tie it with string and 

hang it upside down and in a warm airy 

room. 
 
7. Leave for several weeks checking on them occasionally. 
 
8. Store in zip lock bags or small canning jars. 

 

The dried herbs make a thoughtful hostess gift placed in a small jewelry bag and 

labeled accordingly  
  

H e r b  G a r d e n  
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Clare Hare and Marte Small 

 

Cathy Felton, our next speaker, will be doing a presentation on  òForcing Bulbs 

for Gifts and Decorations ".  She is a Garden Club of America Horticulture 

Judge and a member and Horticulture Chairman of North Shore Garden Club 

(Zone 1.)  She will talk on bulbs - buying, forcing and planting.  Then she will 

show members ways to use bulbs for gifts and decorations.  It is primarily a  

horticulture program with design elements embedded in it.  We will then raffle  

off Cathyõs beautiful creations, so be sure you are thereñmaybe you will be  

the winner! 
 
Hospitality will be set up in the East Room instead of the Garden Wing so more 

members can view the Floral Design Table Top Competition. 

 

             P r o g r a m  

mailto:sudsbrew@gmail.com
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Horticulture  

Carol Caulfield and Bridget Rudner 

 

Annual Rose Competition in June  

We were thrilled to have all the beautiful entries in the an-

nual cut stems of Roses competition in June. Thank you to 

all who entered!  The winners were:  

Class II ð Old Garden  

Group A 

1st- Bridget Rudner  ôIce Bergõ 

2nd- Irene Miltmore ôJeanne dõ Arcõ 

Group B 

1st - Emily DõAndrea Knockout 

2nd- Carol Caulfield ôRadtko Pinkõ Knockout 

3rd- Angela Lineberger ôDaikoõ Knockout 

Class III - Shrub  

1st- Bridget Rudner  ôHeritageõ 

2nd- Irene Miltmore ôBelindaõ 

3rd- Angela Lineberger ôHeritageõ 

HM- Carol Caulfield  ôMediforaõ 

HM - Debby McLean, ôRadrazzõ 

Class IV - Climbing  

1st- Angela Lineberger ôWhite Edenõ 

2nd- Bridget Rudner ôNew Dawnõ 

3rd- Irene Miltmore ôFourth of Julyõ 

HM- Carol Caulfield  ôRambling Redõ 

HM- Susan Cator ôZephirine Drouhinõ 

Class V ðHybrid Tea  

1st - Angela Lineberger ôTropicanaõ 

2nd- Irene Miltmore ôVersicolorõ 

3rd- Angela Lineberger ôChicago Peaceõ 

Class VI- Minatures  

1st - Angela Lineberger ôApricot Driftõ 

2nd- Debby McLean ôMergulpiaõ 

3rd- Susan Cator ôRose Speciesõ 

A big thank you to our wonderful judge- Nancy Cammann. 

Congratulations to Angela Lineberger ð this year's winner of 

the Anne Holden Rose Award. 
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Program (contõd.) 

Miriam has been a professional floral designer for over 25 

years. She enjoys sharing her knowledge and love of flowers 

with all. She is an amusing lecturer and the audience has fun 

during her demonstrations. She was voted òBest Table 

Landscaperó in the Best of the Gold Coast Connecticut edi-

tion of Greenwich and lower Fairfield magazines. She was a 

presenter at The Berkshire Museum (Pittsfield, MA) 

òGalleries In Bloomó and The Talbot County Garden Sym-

posium in Easton, MD.  In August 2011, she arranged the 

flowers for a home for an Architectural Digest shoot. 

 

Floral Design  
Holly Friend and Joanne Parr 

 

Welcome Back! We are looking forward to an exciting year 

in floral design. Please consider entering our September 

"Coffee Can" competition.  This has been our traditional 

September competition using flowers from your own gar-

den.  This is a joint competition between Floral Design and 

Horticulture and will be judged 50% for each.  Rules are 

listed on the next page under Horticulture. 

 

Following are the results of the June Rose competition and 

thanks to all who entered!   

 

Roses Primarily from your own Garden: 

 

Angela Lineberger  - 1st  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Danielle Leinrothñ2nd               Janet Sargentñ3rd 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Roses from a Store: 

Lesley Sandisonñ1st                Gwynne Tibbettsñ2nd 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

F l o r a l  D e s i g n  

Helen Ong and Angela Lineberger 

We had a very successful narcissus bulb sale at our club 

meeting on October 

14th, and bulb planting  

workshop on October 

21st.  Lois Baylis did a  

fabulous job of  teach-

ing our Provisionals and 

all the rest of us about 

Bulb Forcing, òThe 

Cold Periodó.  We 

planted over 20 pots in  

preparation for the 

Green Fingers Show at 

the end of February 

2015.  We will also be 

planting 125 Barrett 

Browning bulbs at Cherry Lawn in the Gardens on  

November 16th, 2014 at 11:00 am along with the other 

daffodils that Emily DõAndrea and other club members 

have donated.  Barrett Browning is the Greenwich Daf-

fodil Societyõs Historic Bulb selection for this year, and 

in keeping with the spirit of the society and our club we 

are continuing to beautify this public space.  
 

Upcoming Workshops  

We will be holding a Christmas Workshop on  

December 2nd at 11:00 am.  All materials will be  

provided and the cost will be $40.00.  A simple soup 

lunch - British elevensies - will also be provided.  A sign-

up email with additional details will be sent closer to the 

date. 

 

Other Events  

We will be attending our Zone II Horticulture Meeting 

in Hartford on November 10th, 2014 and look forward 

to reporting back in to our membership. 

P r o v i s i o n a l s  
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Holly Friend and Joanne Parr 

 

We hope you will consider entering our Table Top  

Competition at our upcoming November meeting. It may 

be any type of place setting from casual to formal, beach 

theme to holiday. Your entry should include a five to nine 

inch floral arrangement which will be placed alongside 

your placemat. On the placemat each place setting should 

include a dinner plate, napkin, silverware and glassware. 

Any additional design elements must be placed on your 

mat. Entries must be set up in the parlor for judging  

between 8:00 and 8:30 am. Judging will begin promptly 

at 8:30. For additional insight into judging details please 

refer to The 2014 Yellow Book page 182. It can be found 

on the GCA website.  Coffee hour will be held in the  

East room instead of the Garden Wing so we will all have 

a chance to view the entries. 

é.éééééééééééééééé...éééé..é. 

We would like to express our appreciation to  Sandy  

Noble and Karen Gregorich for the festive autumn tea 

table. It was inspiring. Thank you ladies! 

ééééééééééééééé...éééééééé 

 

 

 

 Debby McLean 

 

Anne Geissinger  
 
As a second year  

provisional, I continue to be 

amazed by the wealth of  

talent and knowledge that the 

members of the Garden Club 

of Darien possess.  

Horticulture is my top area 

of interest.  I am in awe of 

the magic of propagation and 

the care required to nurture 

seeds into plants. My favorite responsibility as a new  

member has been clerking. Having clerked a horticulture 

exhibit at birdsong and two floral exhibits last year, the  

takeaway from the judges' comments was rich with  

perspective and truly multi-faceted. My largest  

contribution to the GCD will be my enthusiasm and  

willingness to work in any area. My personal gains will be 

new friendships forged and ongoing learning as I gain 

knowledge of growing plants and displaying flowers.  

Previous garden club experiences involved root garden 

planting, weeding and harvesting as well as community 

garden watering and weeding. I am excited about this new 

adventure. Thank you for the warm welcome. 
      

  November 2014 

 

H o r t i c u l t u r e  H o r t i c u l t u r e  
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P h o t o g r a p h y  

Susan Doelp, Susan Cator and Tracy Drippé 

 
Greetings Photographers!  

 

There are several upcoming competitions and registrations 

have already started for many of them.  Please note the  

following events.  Special thanks to Amy Cholnoky for hosting 

and leading the GCD October 30th workshop to fine-tune our 

photographic skills! 
 
Please note:  there will be a GCD Photography Competition at 

our February 10th, 2015  Meeting. Mandatory for all  

Photography Committee Members , the theme is:  òWhat 

a severe yet master artist ôOld Winterõ iséó (quote from John 

Burrows). Photos can be color or black and white. All  

enhancements to be done by the exhibitor only. Photographs 

must be mounted on mat board with no border, 8 X 10.  

Over-matting is not permitted. Entry card identification of  

botanical subject matter not required, but encouraged.  If entry 

is mailed to the committee for exhibition, be sure it is  

protected with good packaging to prevent damage in mailing.  
 
Upcoming Fall/Early Spring Photography Registration 

Event Deadlines and Links:  

The Green Fingers Garden Club in Greenwich-GCA  

Major Flower Show ôHanamiõ, February 26-28, 2015 at Christ 

Church Parish Hall, Greenwich. Final Photography Deadline (6 

classes) closes Nov 7.  http://media.wix.com/

ugd/82522b_la9801aafdd54937978c96ca7bd569d6.pdf. 
 
The Fairfield Garden Club - Centennial Flower Show - 

òThe Best of Timesó, April 17-19, 2015 at The Burr  

Homestead, Fairfield . Photography Registration opened  

October 15th.  (6 Classes, Class 2 is currently full.) Contact 

ASAP: srotando@gmail.com. Deadline March 1st, 2015.  

https://www.gcamerica.org/_uploads/filemanager/common/file/

Flower_Show/Flower%20show%20Schedules/BESTOFTIMES.%

20WEB%20versionC..pdf  
 
The Greenwich Garden Club -òBeyond the White 

Glovesó -GCA Zone II Flower Show.  May 6 -7, 2015 at 

the Greenwich Country Club.  Each Zone II Club is  

required to enter 1 class in Division III Photography- so 

please consider entering this Show!  Deadline Feb 6, 2015.  

https://www.gcamerica.org/_uploads/filemanager/common/file/

F l o w e r _ S h o w / F l o w e r % 2 0 s h o w % 2 0 S c h e d u l e s /

BEYOND_THE_WHITE_GLOVES_for_weboct10.pdf 
 
Focus Magazineõs  òPaintings To Pixelsó is a Peopleõs 

Choice online Competition (6 classes), open only to GCA 

members. Deadline to enter is December 1st, 2014  

https://www.gcamerica.org/members/photography 

Plenty of information is available through this GCA  

Photography Link, check it out! 

 

Beth Crump and Joan Barksdale 

 

The deadline for proposing new members for the 2015 

provisional class is December 1st, 2014.   Please read 

up on the membership requirements on our website 

and call Beth Crump or Joan Barksdale if you have  

questions. 
 
The application needs to be submitted by December 

1st and supporting letters are due March 1st.   

Candidates are allowed to attend membership  

meetings as your guest but do not have to attend prior 

to the submission of their application.  

  

Kate Kane and Gwynne Tibbetts 

 

Come by for an hour or so and get in the spirit!!  

Holiday Greens Workshop will be 

held Thursday, December 4th  

8:30-11am at the Scout Cabin.  

    

This is one of the best events of the year and an  

important Garden Club civic gesture. This is a time 

when the entire garden club comes together to enjoy 

each others camaraderie and the holiday season while 

creating small festive arrangements to be delivered to 

the Meals on Wheels recipients. 

 

All members are encouraged to attend this event - so 

mark your calendars!  Please save and wash any small 

tuna/pet food cans and bring them to either of us. 

Hold off on your evergreen pruning until December 

and bring those boughs of holly and evergreen to the 

workshop.  Additionally, we will have an ample variety 

of greens and holiday trimmings to use.   

 

M e m b e r s h i p  

H o l i d a y  G r e e n s  W o r k s h o p  
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  November 2014 

GCA Photography Study Group - Moab, Utah - 

March 17 -20, 2015. 

Join the GCA Photography Study Group and  

nationally acclaimed Photographer Colleen Miniuk-

Sperry (https://www.cms-photo.com/) for a fascinating 

trip out west to some of our countryõs most beautiful 

national parks in and around Moab, Utah including: 

sunrise at Mesa Arch, sunsets at Wolf Ranch and Three 

Gossips, side trips to Devilõs Garden,  

Canyonlands National Park and Green River  

Overlook. https://www.gcamerica.org/index.cf  

members:calendar/ereventdetails?id=76 

 

 

http://media.wix.com/ugd/82522b_la9801aafdd54937978c96ca7bd569d6.pdf
http://media.wix.com/ugd/82522b_la9801aafdd54937978c96ca7bd569d6.pdf
mailto:srotando@gmail.com
https://www.gcamerica.org/_uploads/filemanager/common/file/Flower_Show/Flower%20show%20Schedules/BESTOFTIMES.%20WEB%20versionC..pdf
https://www.gcamerica.org/_uploads/filemanager/common/file/Flower_Show/Flower%20show%20Schedules/BESTOFTIMES.%20WEB%20versionC..pdf
https://www.gcamerica.org/_uploads/filemanager/common/file/Flower_Show/Flower%20show%20Schedules/BESTOFTIMES.%20WEB%20versionC..pdf
https://www.gcamerica.org/members/photography
https://www.cms-photo.com/
https://www.gcamerica.org/index.cfm/members:calendar/ereventdetails?id=76
https://www.gcamerica.org/index.cfm/members:calendar/ereventdetails?id=76
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Pam Clark and Carol Matton 

 

"Country Mouse and the City Mouseó 

 
Part of the GCA Conservation Pledge is to òencourage 

responsible use of our public lands for the benefit of all 

citizensó. Recently, in our area two projects that empha-

size this have been completed and opened to the public. 

Providing year round access there is one for the 

òCountry Mouseó and one for the òCity Mouseó.  

 
In Easton, Ct. for the 

òCountry Mouseó a new 5 

mile trail extension which 

links the Saugatuck Trail 

and the Aspetuck Trail was 

completed and opened to 

the public in late Octo-

ber. The new extension is 

part of Connecticutõs Blue-

Blazed Hiking Trail System 

and creates an 18 mile trail 

loop. This loop which is 

part of the Centennial  

Watershed State Forest 

also provides access to a 40 mile system of trails that 

spread from The Nature Conservancyõs Devils Den Pre-

serve to Collis P. Huntington State Park.The trail exten-

sion is the result of a collaboration of the Connecticut 

Forest & Park Assoc., The Nature Conservancy,  

Aquarion Water Co., the Connecticut Dept. of Energy 

and Environmental Protection and 120 volunteer trail 

blazers.http://www.nature.org/ourinitiatives/regions/

northamerica/unitedstates/connecticut/explore/ct-

saugatuck-aspetuck-trail-map-brochure.pdf 

 

C o n s e r v a t i o n  
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For the òCity Mouseó, the third and northernmost section 

of the High Line park òThe High Line at the Rail Yardsó 

recently opened to the public. Running to the north - south 

between West 30th and West 34th streets, and to the  

east - west between 10th and 12th Avenues, the Rail Yards  

cover a half mile and now connect the entire mile and one 

half length of the historic railway.  Consisting of natural self-

seeded plantings, historic rail yard artifacts, childrenõs inter-

active areas, green spaces and the abstract living sculptures 

of Adrian Villar Rojas, the Rail Yards provides new natural 

space to be enjoyed year round by all ages. 

http://www.thehighline.org/blog/2014/10/23/exploring-new-

design-features-at-the-rail-yards 

Joanne Shakley and Danielle Granath 

 

Sheryl Lincoln, Lynn Reilly and Lesley Sandison visited  

the Elderhouse on October 8th where they made fall  

arrangements in Halloween themed containers with  

seniors. Fun was had by all and the participants look  

forward to our next visit. 

P l e a s u r e  T h r o u g h  P l a n t s  


